Director of the Sichuan Provincial 
Department of Public Security
Li Kunxue Juzhang
Sichuansheng Gong'anting

9 Jindunlu, 
Chengdushi 610041

Sichuansheng
People's Republic of China
Dear Director,

I am deeply concerned about the human rights situation in Ngaba County (chin. Aba Tibetan Autonomous Prefecture, Sichuan Province). Following the death of Phuntsok Jarutsang, a monk from Kirti monastery, on 16 March 2011 there has been a violent and intimidating crackdown against Tibetans by the Chinese authorities.

I demand that you immediately:

· Release all the Tibetans who have been arbitrarily detained.

· Cease with the crackdown and intimidation of Tibetans in Ngaba and the monks at Kirti Monastery.

· Stop the forced political “re-education” at Kirti Monastery, which violates Tibetans' basic right to religious freedom.

· Allow independent international media and government officials to visit the area.

I have alerted my Beijing embassy and government representatives to the grave situation in Ngaba and have urged them to raise this issue with Chinese officials. Your continued crackdown in Tibet only serves to further garner global support for the Tibetan cause and tarnish China's international reputation.

Recently a Foreign Ministry spokesman told a press briefing that there were still religious observances going on, worshippers coming and going, and monks free to leave to conduct daily rituals of prayers and offerings in local households. The fact is however that the monastery is encircled by armed soldiers 24 hours a day, while inside government officials intimidate and harass the monks under the guise of a ‘Patriotic Religion’ re-education campaign. 

If the government’s account is correct, then foreign reporters and observers should be allowed in to see for themselves. We therefore request you to invite foreign reporters at the earliest and international observers to examine the situation on the ground.

I call on you to immediately stop the siege at Kirti Monastery and order the unconditional withdrawal of troops. Forcibly removing monks from the monastery constitutes a direct violation of their internationally recognized right to religious freedom. Furthermore, your government's repressive "political re-education" campaign must be stopped.

The deteriorating situation in Tibet comes as international human rights organizations are denouncing the Chinese government's widespread crackdown against anyone who criticizes its policies. The global community overwhelmingly supports the calls for freedom by Tibetans, Chinese democracy advocates, and all those living under Beijing's authoritarian rule. 

I will continue to monitor the grave situation in Ngaba and will again urge my government representatives to raise the issue with Chinese officials. Your continued crackdown in Tibet only serves to further tarnish China's international reputation.

Finally we urge you to respect and protect the right of Tibetans to enjoy their own culture, to practise their religion, and to use their own language.

Yours faithfully,

